

# Junior FAQ Handout

## How do I sign up for a Junior meeting with my counselor?

- 1. Complete the college questionnaire on the Stanton website (under the Junior tab).
- 2. Complete the activities sheet or create a resume.
- 3. Email both forms to your counselor and list a few times/days that you would prefer for your appointment.
- 4. Check your email for a response from your counselor. Your appointment is NOT set until you receive a confirmation!

(Please note: No Junior meetings will be scheduled after <u>Friday, April 22<sup>nd</sup></u> due to testing. Don't wait until the last minute and miss this opportunity!)

### How do I sign up for college visits?

Check the calendar on the Stanton website, print the ticket, ask your teacher for permission at least 24 hours in advance. You will not be allowed to attend a college visit if you do not have a signature from your teacher.

### When should I take the SAT and/or ACT?

It is recommended that you begin testing in the spring of your Junior year. Now is the time to start thinking about when you want to test. All juniors will be taking the free SAT here at Stanton on April 13, 2022.

### When can I apply for Bright Futures and FAFSA?

Both applications are available online starting October 1 of your senior year.

#### Where Do I turn in turn in Service Hours?

- School Counseling Office, either with the counselor or Mrs. Martin, our Guidance Secretary. You can also email your service hours.

## College Prep College Fair

February 24<sup>th</sup>, 2022 5:00-7:00p

UNF (Herbert University Center)

### **Requirements for Bright Futures Scholarship:**

- Academic Scholars Award: 3.5 GPA, 1330 SAT or 29 ACT, 100 service hours
- Medallion Scholars Award: 3.0 GPA, 1210 SAT or 25 ACT, 75 service hours

### Where can I find scholarships?

Go to the Stanton website. Check the Junior News and Scholarships page each week.

GUIDANCE REMIND: text @SCPG23 to 81010 OR download the app





# When in doubt, check the Stanton website



## **Counselors:**

(A-F) Ms. May Ibasco: <a href="mailto:ibascom@duvalschools.org">ibascom@duvalschools.org</a>

(G-N) Mr. Kyle Fessenden: fessendenk@duvalschools.org

(O-Z) Ms. Misa Watanabe: <u>watanabem@duvalschools.org</u>

